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13 August 2024 
 
 
 
Dr Kris Funston  
Executive General Manager, Network Regulation  
Australian Energy Regulator  
GPO Box 3131 
Canberra, ACT, 2601 
 
Lodged via email 
 
 
Dear Kris, 
 

AER’s Value of Network Resilience (VNR) - Draft Decision 
 
Jemena Electricity Networks welcomes the opportunity to respond to the Australian Energy Regulator’s 
(AER) Value of Network Resilience (VNR) Draft Decision.  Having a resilient network is an increasing 
expectation of our customers given both the effects of climate change on the electricity network and ongoing 
trends in electrification. The importance of network resilience was recently brought into sharp focus by 
Victoria’s February storms. This event saw customers across the state lose power for an extended period of 
time and prompted the Victorian State Government to conduct a Network Outage Review (Victorian Outage 
Review)1  to identify measures that electricity networks—and other key stakeholders—can take to prevent 
and minimise the impacts of long-duration outages. 
 
In this submission we:  
 

 Welcome the use of an interim VNR.  

 Note there may be some challenges aligning the use of the VNR, the AER’s Guidance Note on 
Resilience2 and the outcomes of the Victorian Outage Review. 

 Welcome the AER’s broad engagement on a more permanent VNR design. 

Jemena agrees that calculating an interim VCR using a multiple of the Value of Customer Reliability (VCR) is 
the most appropriate method.   

Jemena acknowledges and appreciates the AER’s intention to calculate a VNR in time for it to be included in 
the upcoming Victorian Electricity Distribution Price Review (Price Reset) Proposal. We agree that given the 
time constraints placed on this process, using a multiple of a VCR—up to a rational cap—is the most 
appropriate method to calculate the value residential customers place on resilience in the short term. This 
method accounts for the added inconvenience customers face during a long-duration outage, and their ability 
to pay for resilience has an upper limit. We echo concerns noted in the AER’s consultation paper around how 
this approach may not fully capture the value business customers place on resilience; however, we note that 
this may be the most appropriate method given the immediate timing constraints. 
 
Jemena will incorporate the interim VNR values in our Proposal. However, we note the interim VNR will be 
based on the current VCR. As the AER is intending to publish an updated VCR in December,3 we will not 
have sufficient time to incorporate this revised value in our initial 2026-31 Proposal. We intend to update our 
Revised Proposal to account for any variations. 

 
1 Network Outage Review (energy.vic.gov.au) 

2 AER position | Australian Energy Regulator (AER) 
3 Revised draft determination | Australian Energy Regulator (AER) 
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